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Sadly this is my last issue as Editor. It’s been an interesting and memorable 

experience and I hope my successor will have an enjoyable and longer 

tenure. 

As usual, there’s a lot of festive fun in Tewin throughout December  and we 

can look forward to a real mixture of events, with our church services at the 

heart of the celebrations. 

I may be going but the magazine still needs your contributions. The email 

address is tewinmagazine@gmail.com and the deadline is the 15th of each 

month but  the earlier the better. 

 

Jane Vine 

Editor  

 

Editorial Note 

Bridge at Tewin Pavilion 

 

There will be Bridge at Tewin Pavilion on  

Thursday 12th December 2013 

starting at 2:15pm and finishing at 5:00pm. Refreshments will be  

provided. 

A charge of £2.00 per person will be 

made to defray expenses. If you intend 

to come along, either on your own or 

with a partner, please tell  

Steve Stott 

Tel: 01438717680 

e-mail: stephen.stott@which.net 
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Christmas at St Peter’s Church 

 

Everyone is welcome at our Christmas Services 

Sunday 15th December 11:15am Family Service with 

Nativity Play 

Sunday 22nd December 6:30pm Carol Service 

Christmas Eve 5:30pm Crib Service 

 11.30pm Midnight Communion 

  Termination of Prescription Service at Tewin Stores   
 

It is no longer possible to pick up prescriptions from Tewin Stores. 

Bridge Cottage Surgery was advised by the Herts Pharmacy &  

Medicines Team that the prescriptions service from the shop must 

stop as the collection of medicines from an unregulated site from  

unregulated personnel is not acceptable practice nor in accordance 

with relevant regulations and legislation. They are looking for other 

solutions. 

   

Repeat prescriptions can be obtained by ringing Bridge Cottage  

Surgery who will outline the various options available.  

Home delivery will be agreed on a case by case basis and patients 

must get agreement from Bridge Cottage Surgery. 

   

We are very grateful to Cllr D. Lloyd for providing this service in 

Tewin over the last eight years. 
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Tewin Parish Council  

Planning Applications 
To see planning applications submitted to East Herts Council, use this spe-
cial short URL - tinyurl.com/ehcplanning, wait for it to respond, then enter 
3/13/* in the Planning Reference, select TEWIN for the Parish, and then 
search. 
 
Superfast Broadband  
The Parish Council is supporting Herts County Council’s campaign to bring 
superfast broadband to the northern part of Tewin. 
If you would like to support this campaign please go online to 
www.superfastforherts.org and register your support for free or call 0300 123 
4040. This registration helps identify the level of potential demand for  
improved broadband in your area, therefore proving it is a commercially vi-
able project for suppliers to invest in increasing the broadband speed. There 
is no obligation to subscribe to the service if it becomes available. 
It is probably also beneficial to register an interest at www.bt.com/btinfinity  - 
you don't have to be a BT customer to do this but BT is responsible for  
putting in the appropriate cabling. Enter your phone number to check to see 
if Infinity is available, and if it reports that it is not currently available to you, 
there is an option to register an interest. 
 
East Herts Council Strategic Land Availability Assessment (“SLAA”) 
Round 3 Interim 
The SLAA is an early stage in the development of the next District Plan. To 
see the list of sites on the SLAA please use this special short URL 
 - tinyurl.com/ehcslaa which will take you to the call for sites page on the 
East Herts Council website which then has references to the SLAA, and  
various documents listing the sites by parish and some maps. 
 

http://tinyurl.com/ehcplanning
http://www.superfastforherts.org
http://www.bt.com/btinfinity
http://www.tinyurl.com/ehcslaa
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40/001 Land adj to Tewin Cowper School (includes Allotments). 
40/002 Seven Acres,49 Upper Green Road – land behind Upper Green. 
40/003 Land east of Upper Green Road (rear of 6-12 Godfries Close (chicken 
field). 
40/004 Land at Junction of Upper Green Road & Tewin Hill. 
40/005 Rear of 8 Tewin Hill cottages. 
40/006 Land at 16 Grass Warren – part of current Riversmead garages de-
velopment. 
40/007 Land rear of 29 Upper Green Road. 
40/008 Land to east of Upper Green Road (rear of 6-12 Godfries Close) (part 
of 40/003). 
40/009 Land Between 1 Lower Green and 2 Hertford Road – Planning per-
mission already granted.  
40/022 Tewin Grove – This is plotlands along the B1000 and the land is cov-
ered by the Article 4 Direction (All permitted rights removed).  
 
PARISH  COUNCIL INFORMATION 
The next Parish Council meeting is Monday 2

nd
 December 2013 at 

7.45pm at Tewin Memorial Hall. 
Agenda: Please notify the Clerk at least one week before the meeting if you 
wish to suggest items for discussion at the meeting.  The agenda is  
published on the Notice Board outside Tewin Stores three working days be-
fore the meeting. All Parishioners are welcome to attend and can make com-
ments at the start of the meeting. 
Minutes: These are displayed at Tewin Stores, Tewin Memorial Hall, at the 
bus shelter at the top of Desborough Drive and on the website 
www.tewinvillage.co.uk. The minutes are not published until approved and 
signed at the subsequent meeting. 
Newsletters/Meeting Dates: These are published on the website  
Queries: Please contact:   
Chairman, Keith St Pier       Tel: 01438-717551 
Clerk, Caroline McFarlane   Tel: 01438-798969    
E-mail - caroline.mcfarlane@virgin.net 
East Herts District Councillors - North Ward:  Cllr Michael McMullen     
Tel: 01920-463430  
East Herts District Councillors - South Ward:  Cllr Linda Haysey           Tel 
01992-582151 
Herts County Councillor: Cllr Ken Crofton   Tel: 01438 869650 
Police Community Team – 01707-354192 - For non-emergency purposes 
Highways Fault Line:       - 0300 1234047- For reporting potholes etc                                                                    
East Herts District Council: 01279-655261 or www.eastherts.gov.uk - For 
reporting smoke & noise nuisance, flytipping, flyposting, dead animals on the 
road, stray dogs, dog fouling, abandoned vehicles, Environmental Services, 
Environmental Health, Pest Control, Waste Services, Planning, Tree Preser-
vation Orders, Parking Warden for parking offences. 

http://www.tewinvillage.co.uk
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All Saints Church, Datchworth. 

Christmas Tree Festival 
 

An exhibition of decorated themed Christmas trees 

 

Friday 6th. December 6-9pm 

Adults £5,under 12's free 

Tickets valid also for Saturday 

Mulled wine, shortbread or soft drinks included. 

 

Saturday, 7th December, 12noon -4pm 

Adults £3, under12's free 

Craft stalls, games,  competitions and Santa Claus's grotto. 

Organ recital in the church  
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Written by Mary Levick-Atkins.  Published by permission of the  

Cinnamon Trust. 

 

The little black cat knew her time had come, 

But she was a stray and had no home. 

The leaf-lined hollow where she lay was chill, 

The wind-blown bracken thin, and offering little shelter, 

Boding ill for her coming litter. 

 

She sensed that near was warmth and  

Shelter from the winter’s bitter blast, 

And watched the ladies with their secateurs 

Trim and cut the holly in the Church’s porch 

And twine the Ivy, and arrange the pure whiteness of 

The flowers until, at last they left. 

 

The open door invited, and she crept within 

With footfall soft and deft. 

 

She sniffed the strange sweet harshness of evergreen, 

The incense of Chrysanthemum, a whiff of fresh warm straw 

And what was more, 

Quite near her quivering whiskers, 

She leaped into the welcoming safety of the manger 

And pushed the Christ-child just a little further on, 

Making room for her, the Stranger. 

 

Christ’s Mass dawned, 

And choir and congregation sang, and Heaven with jubilation rang, 

And in the crib’s strawed comfort curled the little stray, 

Amber eyes a-blink with love and ecstasy 

On this, HER infant son’s birth day. 

 

The children crowded round as children will; 

But in that Holy place she had no fear, 

And joined her rapturous purring song with theirs, 

Just loud enough for God to hear. 

 

The Cinnamon Trust is a national charity for elderly and terminally ill  

people and their pets. For more information, please contact: The Cinnamon 

Trust, 10 Market Square, Hayle, Cornwall TR27 4HE  Telephone: 01736 

757900.    Fax:  01736 757010.  Email:  admin@cinnamon.org.uk.  Web:  

www.cinnamon.org.uk 

AWAY IN A MANGER 

mailto:admin@cinnamon.org.uk
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Sponsored Bike and Hike Ride – 14th September 2013 
Thanks to all those riders and helpers who took part in the annual 

sponsored bike ride in aid of the Beds and Herts Historic Churches 

Trust. Despite the wet weather, a number of people from St Peter’s 

cycled along various routes between local churches and in doing so 

raised £463 plus Gift Aid, half of which will go to the Trust and half 

to St Peter’s for the upkeep of the building.  Thanks go also to those 

who manned the check-in desk and provided cakes and refreshments 

for visiting cyclists.  The sponsorship by so many is much  

appreciated. 

David Rawlins 

  

, 
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Team Vicar’s Letter 

 Fallen trees were a common sight last month, when the storm on St. 

Jude’s day, took a good number down. There is a legend about  

another tree being blown down by a mighty wind. It is the story of St. 

Boniface, an 8th century English Bishop, who was sent to Germany as 

a missionary.  

 

The legend tells us that one night he came across a group of people 

praying to Thor, the Nordic god of thunder and war. They were  

gathered under an oak tree and seeing within its dead branches Thor’s 

curse upon them, were preparing to feed the oak tree by sacrificing the 

blood of a child. Boniface intervened, striking at the tree with an axe. 

A great wind toppled the oak and there, between its roots, stood a 

small green fir tree.  

 

“From this night”, said Boniface “that little tree shall be your holy 

emblem. It is the wood of peace, for your homes are built of it. It is 

the sign of eternal life, for its leaves are green. It points to heaven, and 

so shall be called the tree of the Christ Child” and he proceeded to tell 

them about the birth of Christ.   

 

This year Datchworth Church is having its very first Christmas tree 

festival. The church will become a little forest, as trees decorated by 

local children and organisations will spring up between pew and aisle.  

St. Nicholas (aka Santa Claus) will move into the vestry and crafts, 

games, mulled wine and warming food will encourage a festive glow.  

 

Let us in these winter months, as we see these trees spring up in 

schools, shops, our village green and our homes, look to where they 

point us – to the ever-green love of God, given in the gift of his Son 

Jesus Christ. I pray that you will know his peace.  

 

Wishing you a holy and blessed Christmas,  

 

Susannah  
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ST PETER’S CHURCH SERVICES 

DATE DAY SERVICE TIME MINISTER 1ST  

READING 

2ND  

READING 

GOSPEL 

 

Dec 

1st 

 ADVENT 

SUNDAY 

HOLY  

COMMUNION 
9.30 am TOM GLADWIN 

ISAIAH 

 2:1-5 

 

 

ROMANS 

13:11-end 

 

MATTHEW  

24:36-44 

 

 

 

6.30 

pm 

ADVENT  

CAROL 

 SERVICE AT 

ST MARY’S 

 WELWYN 

 

 

 

 

 
 

8TH 
ADVENT 

TWO 

 

HOLY  

COMMUNION 

9.30am 
DAVID 

MUNCHIN 

 

ISAIAH 

11:1-10 

 

 

ROMANS 

15:4-13 

 

MATTHEW  

3:1-12 

 ADVENT 

THREE 

FAMILY  

SERVICE 

WITH  

NATIVITY 

PLAY 

11.15 

am 

SUSANNAH 

UNDERWOOD  

 

MATTHEW 

3:1-12 

  

15 TH 

 

HOLY  

COMMUNION 

6.30 pm TOM GLADWIN 

 

ISAIAH 

35:1-10 

 

JAMES 

5:7-10 

MATTHEW 

11:2-11 

22nd 
ADVENT 

FOUR 

HOLY  

COMMUNION 
9.30 am 

SUSANNAH 

UNDERWOOD 

 

ISAIAH 

7:10-16 

 

ROMANS 

1:1-7 

MATTHEW 

1:18-end 

  
CAROL  

SERVICE 
6.30pm     

24th 
CHRIST-

MAS EVE 

CRIB  

SERVICE 
5.30pm 

SUSANNAH 

UNDERWOOD 
   

  
MIDNIGHT  

SERVICE 

11.30 

pm 

RICHARD 

SYMS 

ISAIAH 

52:7-10 

HEBREWS 

1:1-4 

JOHN  

1:1-14 

25th 

CHRIST-

MAS 

DAY 

HOLY  

COMMUNION 
9.30am 

SUSANNAH 

UNDERWOOD 

ISAIAH 

9:2-7 

TITUS 

2:11-14 

LUKE 

2:1-14 

29th 
CHRIST-

MAS ONE 

HOLY 

COMMUNION 
9.30am 

SUSANNAH 

UNDERWOOD 

ISAIAH 

63:7-9 

HEBREWS 

2:10 –end 

MATTHEW 

2:13-end 
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SERVER READER SIDESMEN COFFEE FLOWERS CLEANER 

1/12 

PAULINE 

ELAINE 

FOWLER 

NICK WHITING 

MARK SWANN 
RUTH SHARP ADVENT 

  

GLORIA  

KERSEY 

     

8/12 

 

DAVID 

NWACHI 

 

PAULINE 

SPRING 

PAULINE 

SPRING 

NICKY HADLEY 

QUEENIE  

SIMMONS 
ADVENT 

 

PAULINE 

SPRING 

RUTH KEARNS 
 

MAVIS HAGGAR 

GLORIA  

KERSEY 

 

ADVENT 

 

DOROTHY 

SWANN 15/12 

 

TREVOR 
MALCOLM 

SLAUGHTER 

IVOR & LINDA 

WILLIAMS 
   

22/12 

PAULINE 

 

HERBERT 

LAMING 

GLORIA  

KERSEY 

KAREN SHAW 

KEITH &  

ALISON 

BARNFIELD 

 

 

CHRISTMAS 

FLOWERS 

 

CHRISTMAS 

  
MIKE KERSEY 

MARK SWANN 
   

24/12 
PAULINE 

BROWN 

DI BRADLEY 

PAULINE 

BROWN 

   

PAULINE  

CLAIRE RAW-

LINS 

KEITH  

BARNFIELD 

   

25/12 

DAVID 
NICKY HADLEY 

NICK WHITING 

NICKY HADLEY 
   

29/12 

TREVOR 

KEITH 

 BARNFIELD 

IVOR &LINDA 

WILLIAMS 

VOLUNTEER 

NEEDED 

CHRISTMAS 

FLOWERS 
NICKY HADLEY 

ROTAS 

St Peter's Church will be floodlit on Christmas night in loving memory of  

Irene, Duncan and Jim Fish. Love and miss you all. 

Gerry, Graham, Gemma and Suzie. 

It will be floodlit on Christmas Eve in  loving memory of Joy Barker, who 

died at Christmastide last year 

 



14 

St Peter’s News 

 

Just as Summertime ended we were hit by storms on the night of 27th October. A 

cherry tree was torn down just outside the gate on the church drive, completely 

blocking access. We are grateful for the speedy attention of Stuart Kirkham and 

help from the Parish Council, which meant access was restored later that  

morning. The dead Hawthorn at the kissing gate has been cleared away and 

awaits the erection of a new fence. We are very grateful to Ivor for removing the 

fallen boughs from the Plane tree which has now been judiciously pruned in the 

hope of keeping the remainder standing.   

 

We are sorry that this will be the last edition of the Tewin Magazine that Jane 

Vine will be editing. Work commitments have prevented her from continuing in 

this important role but we are grateful for all the hard work that she has put in 

over recent months. So now we urgently need a new editor to take us into 

2014… Any offers?? 

 

On a brighter note, we are pleased to have a new organist at St Peter’s. He is  

Andrei Pytaleu, who is combining our role with that at Datchworth. Since  

Rosemary left we have been very fortunate to have Ted Sharp playing for most of 

our services and we hope he will continue to play for us when Andrei is not 

available. Thank you, Ted, for all that you have done. 

  

Story Club at the school continues to be well supported on Fridays but numbers 

at Sunday School on the first Sunday of the month are disappointing. More  

children would be very welcome in the vestry at 9.30am. However, the Children's 

Activity afternoon on Nov 1st was well attended with 20 children and 20 helpers. 

 

What a busy November! All Souls Day was celebrated on 3rd November when 

many of our friends and relations who had passed away were specially  

remembered at a choral evensong. Then, on 10th November, we remembered 

those who had died in the two World Wars at the annual Remembrance service 

round the war memorial. Afterwards, in Church, Susannah gave about 70 of us 

some interesting facts about how the war had affected her own family. On Mon-

day 11th, the School’s Honeybees class led a service, followed in the afternoon by 

a visit from Knightsfield School. Then, on 24th November we were delighted to  

welcome Bishop Paul of Hertford to conduct our morning service. 

 

Looking ahead, don’t forget the Christmas Tree Festival at Datchworth on 6th & 

7th December, and the Carol Service on 22nd December. Details of all the  

Christmas services can be found in the centre pages including the ever-popular 

Crib service and Midnight Mass on Christmas Eve. 

We wish a very happy and peaceful Christmas to all our readers. 

Graham Spring  
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Friends of Tewin  

 
You may have noticed my senior moment last month when l  

mentioned you would receive your menu for the Senior Citizens lunch be-

fore Christmas, but those of you who had been before know it  

arrives after the New Year, sorry. 

 

We have begun to donate various sums of money to the following people:-

  Tewin Memorial Hall for road cones and signs, Tewin Shop for treat-

ment and re-decoration of the inside wall,  Tewin Shop Volunteers in ap-

preciation of the time they give, Tewin Orchard for apple pickers, Moth-

ers & Toddlers group for 3 items, Tewin Under Fives for a list of 9 

items.  We also plan to re-coat the guard around Don Southgate`s 

tree.  We have now received other requests and will be considering them. 

 

The “Carols around the Christmas Tree” is planned for Wednesday 18th 

December.  Hot Mulled Wine, Hot Chocolate, mince pies and fairy cakes 

will be available from 6pm.  Father Christmas with Mrs Christmas will 

arrive at 6.15pm but will only be able to stay for 20 minutes as he has 

other children to see.  At approx. 6.35pm the raffle for “Shelter” will be 

drawn and then with the help of Susannah we will sing Carols with our 

regular band.  Please come along to this really lovely family event enjoyed 

over the years by so many.  During the evening, please keep your children 

near you and safe, as it is always a worry with so many children, in the 

dark, near a busy road. If it should be wet, look for a notice under the 

Well Cover on Lower Green. 

  

The Committee of Friends of Tewin all wish you a Happy Christmas and a 

Happy New Year. 

 

Linda Crawford 

Chairman, Friends of Tewin 
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Tewin’s 11th 

New Year’s Eve Party 

Starring Paul David 

Tuesday 31st December 

At 

 

Tewin Village Hall 

    8.00pm till Late 

 

Tickets £15  

Fish/Chicken/Veggie burger and Chips Supper included 

in price. Bring your own drink. 

Raffle in aid of Moorfields Eye Hospital 

 

 Tickets from Tewin Stores  

(please state food preference) 
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THACS - Tewin Horticultural Arts & Crafts Society 

Monday 13th January 2014 – THACS AGM,  

presentation of  Tewin Society Award and a talk on 
photography  

The thirteenth THACS  AGM takes place at Tewin Memorial Hall on Monday 

13
th

 January 2014 at 7:30pm.  

The presentation of the Tewin Society Award will start the evening and this 
will be followed by the AGM. This will include the Chairman’s and Treas-
urer’s report for 2013, the election of the officers and other committee mem-
bers for 2014 and a preview of events for 2014. Then there will be refresh-
ments (including wine) followed by a talk from a guest speaker.  

Our guest speaker is Dr David Butcher and his subject will be The Art of 
Monochrome Landscape and City Photography. His presentation will feature 
a collection of stunning black and white photographs from around the world 
to show the more artistic side of landscape and cityscape photography. All of 
the photographs were taken on film and printed in a traditional darkroom to 
the highest quality. 

David Butcher has been making photographic images since the early 1970s. 
He gained his Associateship of the Royal Photographic Society in 1987 and 
has been selling framed prints of his hill and mountain landscapes for more 
than twenty years. His handmade original prints are included in many private 
collections worldwide and are on display in many homes and businesses. He 
has published four books:- High Light (2005), Peak Light (2007), Lake Light 
(2010) and City Light (2013). These will be on sale in the hall. You can find 
out more about David Butcher’s work from his web site http://
www.davebutcher.co.uk/. 

JUMBLE SALE UPDATE 
This is to confirm figures for the recent Jumble Sale: 
Takings:  £3,064, Net Figure: £2,566. 
This is a little below last year’s record, but is still a 
magnificent result so again our thanks go to everyone 
who contributed in any way. 
Todd Canton 
on behalf of the Memorial Hall Committee 
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Tewin girls Hatty Gouldstone 13, Connie Marshall 10 and Beth Marshall 14, 

sold apples and other home grown fruit in Churchfield Road during Septem-

ber and October. They would like to thank all their customers for helping 

them raise an incredible £210.13 for Save the Children. 

Apple sale leads to windfall for charity 
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Physiotherapy 

 
Sports Injuries, Acupuncture 
Back & Neck Pain, Whiplash 

Strains & Sprains, Ankle & Knee Pain 
Tendinitis 

3a The Maltings Railway Place, Hertford SG13 7BS 
www.barnesphysiohertford.co.uk 

01992 550069 
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Friends of Danesbury & Queen Victoria  

Memorial Hospital 

In past years our AGM has provided an ideal opportunity to announce a new 

project.  This year is no exception.  A plan is in prospect for a major  

refurbishment of the in-patients’ rooms at Danesbury.  If this gets final ap-

proval in December work will commence in the New Year and is scheduled 

for completion by the end of March.  This will further enhance Danesbury’s 

important role in the county’s neurological service. 

 

Provided the project proceeds the Friends have agreed to contribute addi-

tional money to install an entertainment system specifically for the benefit 

of the patients.  This is exactly what we believe we are here to do. 

 

By the beginning of December some of us will be all prepared for the com-

ing festivities.  Others of us less so! Some, so I understand, see Christmas 

Eve as being the perfect time to make their purchases. Whatever your atti-

tude let us remind you that in our shops you will find gifts to suit all pockets 

and, of course, our exclusive Christmas cards.  Please support us as very 

penny spent directly benefits our charity. 

 

Being our last newsletter of the year may we thank you for all the support 

we have received from so many people in the past year, and wish you all a 

very happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year. 

Friends of Danesbury and Queen Victoria Memorial Hospital                     

01438 840514  

 

Award for artists 
Local artists living or working in East Herts are invited to apply for an 
award of up to £7,000 from East Herts Council to create an  
innovative art project, installation or performance for the enjoyment 
and benefit of East Herts residents and or businesses. 
 
The deadline for return of submissions is January 15 2014. The  
commission will be agreed before 31/3/14, but the project may be  
delivered anytime within the calendar year 2014. 
For an informal discussion please contact Will O’Neill from East Herts 
Council on will.oneill@eastherts.gov.uk  or 01992 531594.  

mailto:will.oneill@eastherts.gov.uk
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Isabel Hospice 

 

DECEMBER 
 
 
Friday December 6

th
. A Night with the Overtures – 7pm 

 
Come along and enjoy a fabulous evening of music with the ever popular 
Overtures at Presdales School, Ware. Tickets cost £15.00 and there will be a 
cash bar on the night. 
 
Contact Katie.robertson@isabelhospice.org.uk for ticket information.  
 
 
Sunday 8

th
 December – The Santa Run. 11.00am 

 
This is a festive 2km family fun run (or walk) in aid of Isabel Hospice and 
HAD at Stanborough Lake, Welwyn Garden City. Tickets are £15 for adults, 
£10 for 9-14yr olds and £5 for under nines. This includes a Santa Suit for 
adults and teens and Rudolph suit for children. You can sign up online 
www.hatfieldrotary.org.uk.. 
 
 
Thursday 19

th
 December – Carols in the Chapel – 7.00pm. 

 
Join us in the Chapel at Haileybury College for an enchanting evening of  
carols by candlelight. After the concert, festive refreshments will be served in 
the Dining Hall, and the winner of our ‘Win a Car for Christmas’ draw will be 
announced. 
For tickets contact  Katie.robertson@isabelhospice.org.uk 
 

mailto:Katie.robertson@isabelhospice.org.uk
http://www.hatfieldrotary.org.uk
mailto:Katie.robertson@isabelhospice.org.uk
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Dates for your diary this month 

 
Tue Pavilion 7.30-9.30 Table Tennis 

Wed Rose & Crown 9.00pm Quiz Night 

Thur Lower Green 9.25am Footpath walks of Tewin  

Thur Memorial Hall 1.30-4.30pm 50+ Club 

Dec 18th Lower Green 6-8pm Carols round the tree 

Views expressed in the ‘Tewin Magazine’ are not always those held 
by the Parish Council or by the Parochial Church Council 

Editor:       tewinmagazine@gmail.com 
 
Distribution Sue Whitbourn 01438 798221 

 
1

st
         £62       John Langton, Firs Walk 

2
nd

        £37       Miles Bullivant, Firs Walk 
3

rd
         £12       Derek Saban, Bishops Road 

3
rd

         £12       Roger Huggins, Hertford Road 
        

Membership forms are available from Lisa Bove  

( lisa.bove@btinternet.com or 798546) Tewin Stores, the Hall or any 

member of the Hall Committee) 

 

Memorial Hall Draw  October 

Tewin Memorial Hall Supporters Club 
Registered Charity No. 308158 
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Useful Phone Numbers 

 
Team Vicar: Rev’d Susannah Underwood, The Rectory,  
Brookbridge Lane, Datchworth, SG3 6SU tel: 01438 817183 e-
mail: team.vicar@welwyn.org.uk  
Team Rector: Rev’d Dr David Munchin, 1 Ottway Walk,  
Welwyn, AL6 9AS tel: 01438 714150  
Parish Office: Weekdays 10 - 12 noon tel: 01438 840964  
Clergy Surgery: Saturdays at St Mary’s 10.00—11.00 am  
Reader: Mick Simmons tel: 01438 817510 e-mail:  
reader60@live.co.uk  
Churchwarden: Mrs Pete Johnson, 11 Jonathan House, Little 
Hardings, WGC, AL7 2EL tel: 01707 332579  
Parochial Church Council:  
Hon Secretary: Mrs Mary Gregg, 20a Hertford Road, Tewin, 
Herts AL6 0JY, tel: 01438 717544  
Hon Treasurer: Mr Graham Spring, 25 Digswell Park Road, 
WGC, AL8 7NW tel: 01707 375499  
Bell Tower Capt.: David Hall, 01707 884274  

Bridge Cottage Surgery, Welwyn ……  ……… 01438 715044 
Castlegate Surgery, Hertford ..…………  …… 08448 151224 
Hanscombe House Surgery, Hertford …………. 01992 582025 
Wallace House Surgery, Hertford ………………. 01992 550541 
Watton Place Clinic, Watton-at-Stone ………… 01920 830033 
Moors Walk Surgery, Panshanger, WGC ……..  01707 335151 
 
Tewin Stores & Post Office …………………… 01438 717929 
Tewin Memorial Hall …………………………… 01438 717581 
Tewin Pavilion ………………………………….. 01438 715020 
Burnham Green News ………………………… 01438 798112 
 
Rose & Crown Public House …………………. 01438 717257 
Plume of Feathers Public House …………….. 01438 717265 
Tewin Vets ……………………………………….   01438 840028 


